

PARISH NEWSLETTER

Issue No 40 www.saughall.gov.uk

September 2008

Millennium Stone and Time Capsule

A three million-year-old stone marks the spot where a time capsule has been buried in the corner of the Golden Jubilee Park. Villagers in Saughall unearthed the stone on the banks of the Dee estuary.

The stone weighing about a ton was scrutinised by Professor Wallace Pitcher of Wirral who said it had probably been thrown up from the centre of the earth about three million years ago before resting in Galloway, Scotland. It was then carried south to the banks of the Dee during the last ice age.

The time capsule was finally laid to rest in the sealed chamber on 8 August 2008.



The chamber has been covered with four inches of concrete and the Millennium Stone will be positioned and secured on a plinth. An engraved plaque will be placed on to the stone.

Council Meetings

These are usually held at 7:30pm on the first Monday of each month at the Vernon Institute. The next three are scheduled as follows:

Monday, 6 October 2008 Monday, 3 November 2008 Monday, 1 December 2008

You are welcome to attend and observe these meetings and are invited to speak and raise questions as ten minutes are allocated for this purpose before the meeting gets underway. If you would like a slot during public speaking time please contact the Clerk, at least one week before the date of the meeting.

Planning Committee Meetings

These meetings are also usually held at the Vernon Institute on the first Monday of each month and begin at 7.00pm. The Council is always interested to know the views of residents regarding Planning Applications. Do tell us what you think, either by providing the Clerk with a copy of any correspondence you have sent to Chester City Council, or by informing her by telephone or email. You are very welcome to attend Planning Committee meetings where you will have the opportunity to air your views!

Website

Have you visited the Parish Council's website? It contains some useful information about contacts, Minutes of the Council's meetings and pages dedicated to photographic records of events and scenes in the village. If you are a keen photographer you can e-mail your photographs (keep them small!) to the Clerk who will put them on the site.

It is still developing. Have you taken a peep lately? Simply log on to www.saughall.gov.uk what do you expect to see? How can we make it easier to use? Your comments are needed to help

us improve it!!

Parish Council Surgery Review

Council Members have been holding monthly surgeries in the Library at the Vernon Institute, Church Road on the Saturday immediately before the monthly Monday Council meeting, between 10:00am and 10:45am. However, it is disappointing that very few parishioners have attended these surgeries. Therefore, on Saturday, 4 October 2008 a new approach is being taken to the surgeries because the Council believes that it is important that it is openly accessible and available to parishioners who want to discuss quality of life issues etc with its Members. Councillor Rakesh Shukla is holding the surgery at the usual time but on the forecourt of the Co-op Store on Church Road and if this proves successful you will see other Councillors doing the same on a monthly basis.

There will be a review of how the Council holds its surgeries at its meeting on Monday, 6 October 2008 when a report will be presented on the proceedings of the surgery held outside the shop.

Community Bulb Planting Day – 13 September 2008

The Council set up a Steering Committee to make the necessary arrangements for the Community to be involved in the planting of daffodil and blue bell bulbs in the Golden Jubilee Park. Notices were posted around the village and the Uniform Groups and the Schools were informed.

We can look forward to seeing a beautiful display of spring flowers as a result.

Christmas Lights Celebration - Thursday, 27 November 2008

Following the disappointment we experienced last year when no celebration was arranged, the Council is taking the lead on this year's Christmas Lights switch on as it wants to make it special. It has set up a small Steering Committee made up of local village people Chaired by Councillor Jean Johnson, to plan and

take this initiative forward.

There will be extra lights around the Greyhound Public House, the Vicarage and the Vernon Institute this year They will be switched on at 6:30pm by two guests and with Father Christmas' assistance.

The Police, ten Stewards and St John's ambulance will all be on hand in the interests of health and safety.

A programme of Christmas entertainment and fun has been put together. We have a special Father Christmas who will make an entry into the village (details later). The City of Chester Training Band will play carols. There will be a short Christmas service with the vicar from All Saints Church, Rev Brian Harris, the Methodist Minister and this year the Minister from Sealand Church and hopefully children from the Ridings and Thomas Wedge Schools will take part.

After the switch on we will move the event into the Vernon Institute where you will find Christmas stalls, an old fashioned bran tub for the children, a hot dog stand, tom bola, paintings, a cake stall and much, much more!

A grand raffle will be held with prizes being donated by Members of the Parish Council.

Teas, coffees and mince pies will be on sale in the Vernon Institute and hopefully Dee106.3 will be in attendance.

Children, Parents and Grandparents please support us and make it a night to remember. Let's bring our village <u>ALIVE</u> for the Festive

Proposed Re-development of Wain House

Chester District Housing Trust (CDHT) has secured funding via the National Affordable Housing Programme for the re-development of Wain House. An architect has been appointed to look at the site and advise on the best way forward for the development of this scheme. The architects have put forward three options for consideration.

Local residents are being consulted on the proposed re-development. Residents of Wain House and Rakeway have been informed of CDHT's proposals and on the process that could follow if planning consent is obtained. There was a meeting at Wain House on 14 August 2008 and Members of the Council were in attendance. It was agreed that further consultations will be held before CDHT make any decisions.

CDHT is still reviewing the proposals and taking into consideration the comments received from local residents. Residents will be kept informed and CDHT has promised to return with further information as is wants as much consultation as possible before it submits a planning application. CDHT is also looking at the option of actually visiting each local resident to hear their views on the proposals. The reasons behind this are that CDHT has received feedback from some residents that not everybody had the opportunity to voice their opinion.

You will be kept informed of any further developments through this Newsletter.



Affordable Housing Scheme - Land At Lodge Lane, Saughall

Northern Affordable Homes Ltd has reached an agreement with Cheshire County Council to purchase some land behind Lodge Lane on which to build affordable housing but there has been a delay because of legalities.

Northern Affordable Homes has now informed that Cheshire County Council has outsourced its legal work in respect of the proposed low cost housing development to a local law firm because of the additional work Local Government Reorganisation has created. The law firm is making some progress in a constructive and helpful manner.

Consequently, some points raised by Northern Affordable Homes have now been put to the County Land Agent. It must be noted that these matters are not straightforward but it is thought that a sensible way has been found through the problems and the initiative is moving forward.

It is still hoped that a consultation day will be held in the village soon and that a planning application will follow in due course.

Local Government Reorganisation in Cheshire - Area and Neighbourhood Working Consultation

Within the new Cheshire West and Chester Shadow Authority, focus is being placed upon the importance of working at both an area and neighbourhood level. The Authority is keen to ensure face-to-face contact is maintained and hopefully increased.

Across the existing authorities local area working has been established in a range of formats and relationships developed with community groups and especially parish councils.

Vision

As stated in the People and Places bid which outlines proposals for the working of the new authority, area working and neighbourhood working has been highlighted:

Area working - enabling all Councillors to lead in bringing partners together to plan locally the delivery of services and to tackle local issues

Developing and adopting the principles and good practice of neighbourhood management so as to support local partnership working and ensure a customer centred culture is developed from the early days of the new authorities

Area and neighbourhood working is a critical part of the ambition of the new authority to deliver community empowerment.

You can have your say on the proposals for the Area and Neighbourhood Working Consultation by completing the online consultation form on the Shadow Council's website at: http://www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk

The closing date is 30 September 2008.

A5117/A550 Deeside Park Junctions Improvement -Nears Completion



Developers say traffic will be allowed to use new parts of a multi-million pound road within the next three months, bringing to an end years of headaches for Flintshire and Cheshire motorists.

This major scheme began in October 2006, to build a link road between the end of the M56 and Deeside Industrial Estate to ease congestion problems between Cheshire and North Wales.

For nearly two years, motorists have faced changes in layout, delays and road closures the latest being a diversion from the A550 onto the Deeside Industrial Estate roundabout for drivers travelling towards Birkenhead, which has caused widespread confusion.

The Highways Agency, which is spearheading the £55 million project, is hoping to have the work completed by the end of the year.

When it is complete, there will be a direct link road from the M56 to the A494 at Drome Corner and a fly-over to Deeside Industrial Park.

The five-kilometre dual carriageway will include two new two-level junctions to replace the roundabouts and traffic lights at the Parkgate Junction (A5117/A540) and Woodbank Junction (A5117/A550).

Other changes include the recently built Parkgate Bridge, which is expected to improve journeys for motorists travelling to Chester and new diversions to direct farm vehicles away from the main carriageways.

It is anticipated that more parts of the carriageway will be opened in September, so cars travelling into Wales will be directed into the new carriageway under the A540 Bridge.

Motorists travelling out of Wales will be transferred onto the brand new carriageway in mid-November and it is hoped that all parts of the new road will be in use by the end of November.

It is expected that the scheme will be completed by the end of December and the Council is pleased with the progress so far.

Planning Permission is granted for New Saughall Primary School

Cheshire County Council's Development Regulatory Committee has granted planning permission for the new Primary School in Saughall.

The School has been designed to meet a high standard for an educational facility but with as small an environmental footprint as possible. The design brief places strong emphasis on sustainability and energy efficiency both in the construction and the running of the new school.

The County Council's Transforming Learning Communities initiative had resolved a merger between The Ridings Infant School and Thomas Wedge Junior School and the new Primary school will provide room for approximately 310 pupils and 10 classrooms.

The new school will be constructed on the existing playground to the west of Thomas Wedge Junior School and once built, there are plans to demolish the existing Thomas Wedge Junior School.

The application site lies within the Cheshire Green Belt however very special circumstances have been provided in that there is an overriding need for a through primary school in the village and it is considered that openness of the Green Belt would not be significantly harmed by the proposal.

The Parish Council continues to raise concerns about parking in Church Road and asks why a drop off point for parents inside the school could not be included. One of the concerns raised is parking problems at peak hours of the school day. Here we have a chance to get rid of that problem by having a drop off point inside the school. It hopes that this will not be a lost opportunity.

However, experiences of drop-off/pick up provision was that they cause additional highway safety problems as they are in conflict with vehicle and pedestrians and such points are against the advice from the Safer Routes to School Team.

The Council also has concerns about the demolition of the original school building. It would be a great shame to have the original building demolished when it is part of the cultural heritage of the village. However, it has been told that the existing building occupies the front part of the development site and if the demolition did not go ahead plans for the new school would be void. Using the Thomas Wedge building was not a viable option due to the original layout of the old premises. Also, the use of the land in which the building sits is governed by a trust deed. If the land were not used as part of a Church of England school it would have to be sold at full market value.

The Ridings Community Infant School - Future Use

Now that planning permission has been secured for the new school in Saughall, Cheshire County Council will shortly be considering whether there is any alternative Council use for The Ridings School. If there is no such use, the Children's Services Executive will be asked to declare the site surplus to requirements from the date when the new School building is handed over and The Ridings has been cleared. It is likely that the County Council will be including with the School site an area, which is to the side of The Ridings School and in its ownership. If the site is declared surplus to requirements, responsibility for the property will pass to Property Services with the expectation that a disposal will take place once the School is actually closed.

The County Property Manager will then be able to consider any requests for community transfer, in consultation with the Cheshire West and Chester Shadow Council. The final decision on this will, of course, be a matter for Cheshire West and Chester Council.

It is not possible to pre-empt the decision of the new Council in terms of its support or otherwise for a community transfer, there would certainly be a need for any community group who would like to make use of the former school building, to produce a robust and viable business case as a basis for seeking the approval of Elected Members to the transfer of the site for community use. The business case would need to demonstrate how all revenue costs on an ongoing basis would be met and there would be a valuation attached to the property which would need to be raised as a capital payment on transfer. The County Council has already identified the need to achieve capital receipts from the disposal of sites, which are essential to the funding of the Transforming Learning Communities capital programme, which includes of course the new School for Saughall.

If, after due consideration, you know of a community group who would like to pursue such a proposal or would like further information at this stage, please let the Parish Council know.

Homewatch

As autumn is upon us I am drawing your attention to several easy tasks to keep your property safe from intruders:

- Check all outside lights are operational. If they are not then replace the bulbs and/or reposition the sensors.
- 2. Secure any ladders/step ladders against building walls/shed etc.
- 3. Install simple chains behind access doors allowing you to see and speak to callers.
- 4. Check and secure all ground level windows.

Ian Humphrey Homewatch Co-ordinator

Saughall Neighbourhood Management Team

The Saughall Neighbourhood Management Team comprises Ian Humphrey, Harry Dobson, Jenny Young, Christine Champion, Rakesh Shukla, Jane Edwards, Brenda Willis, PCSO Mike Butler and Tony Summers (who co-ordinates its activities) along with Jill Hopkins from the Residents Association. If you would like to become a member of this Team please contact Mr Summers who will make you most welcome.

The Team's aim is 'To make Saughall and Shotwick Park a Safer Place for ALL to live'

The poor road surface at the Peg bus stop is subject to an ongoing investigation. Cheshire County Council's Highway Department has indicated that the repair is in the hands of its contractor.

Recent Speed Indicator Device (SID) and the Speed Gun surveys have been carried out by the Egerton Arms Public House on Hermitage Road, the corner of The Ridings and Hermitage Road, on Long Lane and at the corner of Crofters Way and Seahill Road and the findings passed on to Cheshire County Council.

Fifty people signed-up for the 'Set the Pace' initiative at the All Saints Church Garden Party.

Football coaching for Saughall girls & boys aged 5 - 11 during the summer holidays was successfully carried out with 35 Children enrolling.

Fishing pegs have been installed at the pond on the Golden Jubilee Park, for the use of the youth of Saughall. The pond has yet to be cleared of weeds, etc. and this will be done soon with the help of a loaned dingy.

Complaints have been received about dog fouling at various locations in the village. New bins are to be installed and reminders will be painted on the ground.

Any residents who have problems to report can contact Tony Summers, 232 Hermitage Road, Saughall Telephone 07707622062 or email: saughall.safety@tiscali.co.uk Tony will do what he can to assist and/or point you in the right direction.

Tony Summers Co-ordinator, Saughall Neighbourhood Management Team

Message From PCSO Mike Butler

There has been an increase in the number of attempted break-ins in the area.



Please check that you have locked your windows

and doors when you leave your premises and to make sure that any security measures, such as security lighting/alarms, are working properly and are turned on.

The speed gun was used in Saughall recently and warning letters have been sent to those motorists caught speeding. The gun will be in regular use over the coming months so if you don't want a fine keep to the speed limit.

PCSO Mike Butler

Police Community Support Officer (PCSO) - New Powers

PCSOs work to a standard set of powers, which includes to: -

- issue Fixed Penalty Notices (FPN) for littering, cycling on pavement, offences under dog control orders
- remove abandoned vehicles
- stop cycles
- direct traffic and to place traffic signs
- seize vehicles used to cause alarm
- require persons drinking in designated area to surrender alcohol
- require persons aged under 18 to surrender alcohol
- seize tobacco from a person aged under 16
- require name and address for anti-social behaviour and road traffic offences
- enter and search any premises for purposes of saving life and limb or preventing damage to property
- disperse groups and remove persons under 16 to their place of residence
- seize drugs and require name and address for possession of drugs
- photograph persons away from a police station
- stop and search in authorised areas
- enforce cordoned areas
- stop vehicles for testing
- direct traffic for the purposes of escorting abnormal loads
- carry out road checks

The PCSOs employed in Cheshire also have the following powers, which were given to them at

the discretion of the Chief Constable: -

- the full powers of a Traffic Warden.
- The power to detain a person for up to 30 minutes
- issue fixed penalty notices for graffiti / flyposting, truancy
- to enter licensed premises (Limited powers)
- search for alcohol and tobacco
- to deal with begging
- to disperse groups and remove persons under 16 and to remove children in contravention of bans imposed by curfew notices to their place of residence

They can also issue Penalty Notices for Disorder for: -

- sale of alcohol to a person under 18;
- purchase of alcohol for person under 18;
- delivery of alcohol to person under 18;
- drinking in designated area;
- consumption of alcohol by person under 18 or allowing such consumption;
- buying or attempting to buy alcohol by a person under 18 and sells or attempts to sell alcohol to a person who is drunk
- breach of fireworks curfew;
- possession of a category 4 firework;
- possession by persons under 18 of an adult firework:
- supply of excessively load firework,
- trespassing on a railway
- throwing stones at a train

Whilst PCSOs have been given a number of powers, it should not be forgotten that their primary role is to provide reassurance through enhanced visibility and community engagement.

How to Contact Cheshire Police

- Non-emergency calls 0845 4580000
- Only use 999 if....
- There is danger to life
- Violence is used or threatened
- A serious crime is in progress or likely to occur
- A suspect is nearby
- There is a road traffic collision involving personal injury or danger to others
- A vulnerable person needs urgent assistance

Saughall Highways

Cheshire County Council looks after roads and pavements, but problems can arise between its regular inspections. If you want to report faults relating to road



surface, pavements, street lighting, traffic signs and signals, manholes, grids, trees and hedges etc you can do it online at www.cheshire.gov.uk, email: engch@cheshire.gov.uk or by calling the Local Area Highways Team on 0845 002 0666.

Thoughtless Parking

Problems are arising from cars being parked on pavements, resulting in the elderly and disabled being unable to pass safely. This is happening in many places, but particularly in the area of The Ridings School at collection time. Parked cars are blocking dropped kerbs that have been introduced to help the disabled. Please ensure that you are not putting the elderly at risk.

Golden Jubilee Park

The Council has arranged for the car park in the Park to be unlocked

and available to users of the recreational facility. Please use this provision and don't park on the corner, the road or the footpath. Those motorists who cause an obstruction will receive a fine if they are caught.

You have been warned!

Reminder For Dog Owners

Dog Poo! This is again becoming a problem. Would dog owners please take care that their animals don't foul public spaces and clean up after your dog has done what it has to do.

There are a number of dog bins provided to enable you to dispose of any dog waste responsibly. It is also hoped that further dog bins will be made available for placing around the village. If you can suggest suitable sites for these bins, please contact Jeanne Storrar.

Limit Your Litter

Please ensure that your litterbags are tied up tightly when put out for collection by the Council. There are occasions when the bags come open and rubbish is then scattered about by the wind or vermin.

Walking Bus Initiative

Volunteers are needed to help with the Walking Bus that goes to the Thomas Wedge CE (Controlled) Junior School. For further details please contact PCSO Mike Butler.

Contact Details:
PCSO 20355 Mike Butler
Chester Outer NPU
Blacon Police Station
Office Voicemail - 0845 458 6375
Switchboard (to report an incident) - 0845 458 0000

Library Opening Hours

The library at the Vernon Institute is open as follows:

Tuesday 3-4pm Thursday 7:30-8pm

Coming Soon to Saughall - Cub Scouts

After too long an absence from the village, we are pleased to announce that Cub Scouts and, hopefully in time, the whole scouting movement will be active in Saughall again.

We are looking for volunteers to form a management committee to support and help the Leaders.

If you can offer any spare time for this worthwhile Group then please telephone Ingrid Chennells on 01244 812415.

Bruce's School of Dance

"Dancing to Success"

The children of Bruce's School of Dance took Allied Association dance examinations in Ballroom dancing earlier this year and a presentation morning was held in the Vernon Institute. Relatives came to watch the children perform dance routines and receive their medals and certificates.



Mr Bruce presented the award, Principle together with Mrs Bruce, they established the Dance School in 1974. This was the first children's awards in over seven years, since the children's class was restarted last year.

The children's class includes Ballroom, Latin American, Salsa, Rock and Roll and Roll and Freestyle Disco.

"Ladies Latino" Classes

For ladies who want to dance but do not have a partner to dance with, we run a ladies dance class, dancing Latin American dance in lines – a great fun class for ladies of all ages. The class is run in blocks of three-week sessions on Monday evenings in the Vernon Institute. Pre-booking is essential to avoid disappointment.

Also available – Adults Private Tuition, Wedding Dance Choreography, Corporate Classes and events.

Enquiries 01244 881316, or email: bruceschoolofdance@hotmail.co.uk

Your Help Is Needed

The Saughall Friday Club that meets on a Friday to provide a day of entertainment and good food for elderly local residents is in great need of further volunteers. Club members are collected from their homes at approximately 10.15 a.m. and returned at approximately 3.15 p.m. Volunteers are needed to help with this transport. Help is also needed with cooking of the lunches. If you could spare some time to help occasionally, this would be very much appreciated. If you would like further details, please call Jeanne Storrar on 01244 880226, or you would be most welcome if you call in to see us at the Friday Club which meets in the Saughall Methodist Church Hall (10.00 to 3.00 p.m. on most Fridays, except during August and Bank Holidays).

Saughall Youth Club

The Youth Club opens every Tuesday evening from $6.30 \, \text{pm} - 8.30 \, \text{pm}$ and caters for 11 - 15 year olds (inclusive). At the moment we have table tennis, a pool table, football table and a chill out area with a TV. We also have a Playstation 2 and a Nintendo Wii.

We arrange competitions and through the summer we have had games of football, rounders etc. across the road on the Greyhound field.

At the moment the Club is well attended by both boys and girls. They help with the running of the club and take turns in the running of the tuckshop, which sells cheap sweets, drinks, hotdogs etc.

We recently arranged a trip to Mega bowl that everyone enjoyed.

Recently, a group from The Prince's Trust repainted the Club. We had an open evening on completion, which was well attended. Special thanks went to Kyle Diamond who led the team from the Trust. He put us forward for repainting, as he himself had attended the Club as a teenager.

At the moment we have a few people who run the Club but if anyone would like to help in the future then please contact Jane Clarke on 01244 880148.

More outings are being arranged at the moment so come along on Tuesday evening and just chill out and have fun with friends.

> Jane Clarke, Saughall Youth Club.

This is Your Parish Newsletter!

This Newsletter is yours. Why not make a contribution to it? Interesting articles on village life are always welcome. The Council publishes the Newsletter four times a year. However, if village people provide enough material it could be published more frequently. Feel free to submit a small piece to the Clerk for inclusion. Help generate interest in the local community, tell us what you are doing, inform on quality of life issues, let us know about an organisation that you are a member of, or publicise a planned event and provide us with information you think local people will want to know.

USEFUL CONTACT NUMBERS

Women's Institute

Mrs Norah Murchie, Tel: 880701

Saughall Cricket Club

Mr Brian Huxley, Tel: 880753

Saughall Table Tennis Club

Mr Bob Salisbury, Tel: 881323

Saughall Community Day Centre

Church Road, Saughall Tel: 880474

Saughall Greyhound Pub **Football Team**

Telephone Carl on 880205

Saughall Gardening Club

Barbara Goode, e-mail: barbara@gardencycles. wanadoo.co.uk Tel: 880513

Saughall Colts Junior Football Club

Football for children aged 6-16 Mr Steve Kalaher 880964 www.saughallcolts.co.uk

Golden Link Club

Margaret Grain, Tel: 881294

Thomas Wedge CE (Controlled) Junior School

Tel: 880473

The Ridings Infant School

Headteacher – Mrs J Davies, Tel: 881451

All Saints Church

Vicar: Rev Brian Harris Tel: 880213 Church Wardens Mr Roger Leslie, Tel: 880597 Mrs Margaret Lundy, Tel: 372038

Pre-School Group

Mrs Lynda Johnson, Tel: 880954 (Term time only)

Saughall Neighbourhood **Management Team**

Co-ordinator Tony Summers 0770 762 2062 saughall.safety@tiscali.co.uk

WHO'S WHO on the Council **Parish Councillors** Dennis Holman – Vice Chairman Ian Humphrey (also Homewatch Co-Philamena Humphrey 1 Smithy Close 28 The Ridings ordinator) Saughall 1 Smithy Close Saughall Chester CH1 6AX Saughall Chester CH1 6ED 01244 881593 Chester CH1 6ED 01244 880011 d.holman@chester.ac.uk 01244 880011 williamian.humphrey@virgin.net williamian.humphrey@virgin.net Brian Kerr OBE Jean Johnson John Johnson Oaktree Nurseries Oaktree Nurseries 33 Greenway Fiddlers Lane Fiddlers Lane Saughall Saughall Saughall Chester CH1 6EG Chester CH1 6DH Chester CH1 6DH 01244 880347 01244 880895 01244 880895 briankerr@uwclub.net Janette Knox Rakesh Shukla Andrew Storrar 7 Rosewood Grove 30 Church Road Hey House Farm Saughall Saughall Fiddlers Lane Chester CH1 6AN Chester CH1 6EP Saughall 01244 880440 Chester CH1 6DH 01244 881259 rakesh@saughallpharmacy.co.uk janette.knox@calday.wirral.sch.uk 01244 880226 a.storrar@chester.gov.uk Jeanne Storrar Helen Thorniley-Jones Andrew Warrington Hey House Farm The Greyhound Inn 6 Worsley Avenue Fiddlers Lane Sea Hill Road Saughall Saughall Saughall Chester CH1 6BG Chester CH1 6BJ Chester CH1 6DH 01244 880418 01244 880226 01244 880205 andrew@awarrington4.wanadoo.co.uk j.storrar@chester.gov.uk Hthornileyjones@aol.com

WHO'S WHO on the Council

Parish Councillors		
Dolores Whitton JP 2 Darlington Crescent Saughall Chester CH1 6DB 01244 881411 dandpcwhitton@talktalk.net	Jenny Young – Chairman 212 Hermitage Road Saughall Chester CH1 6AE 01244 881133 chairman@saughall.gov.uk	Clerk to the Council Shirley Hudspeth 10 Merton Close Little Neston Cheshire CH64 0TR 0151 336 3367 clerk@saughall.gov.uk
District Councillors		County Councillor
Andrew Storrar Hey House Farm Fiddlers Lane Saughall Chester CH1 6DH 01244 880226 a.storrar@chester.gov.uk	Jeanne Storrar Hey House Farm Fiddlers Lane Saughall Chester CH1 6DH 01244 880226 j.storrar@chester.gov.uk	David Rowlands The Grange Warrington Road Mickle Trafford Cheshire 01244 300655 davidrowlands@cheshire.gov.uk
Cheshire West and Chester Shadow Councillors		
Brian Crowe Glebe Farm Coalpit Lane Mollington Chester CH1 6JL 01244 851384 brian.crowe@cheshirewestandchester .gov.uk	Eleanor Johnson The Oaks Long Green Barrow Chester CH3 7JU 01244 300339 eleanor.johnson@cheshirewestandchester .gov.uk	Andrew Storrar Hey House Farm Fiddlers Lane Saughall Chester CH1 6DH 01244 880226 andrew.storrar@cheshirewestandchester .gov.uk
Member of Parliament	Local Police	Homewatch
Mrs Christine Russell MP Constituency Office Abbey House Abbey Green Chester CH1 2JH	Blacon Police Station, Blacon Avenue, Chester, CH1 5BD 01244 350222 (The number to ring when reporting a crime) Saughall's PCSO is Mike Butler PCSO No 20355 michael.butler@cheshire.pnn.police.uk 0845 4586375 (office voicemail) 0845 4580000 (switchboard)	Ian Humphrey (Co-ordinator) 1 Smithy Close Saughall Chester CH1 6ED 01244 880011 williamian.humphrey@virgin.net

SUPPORTING OUR LOCAL BUSINESSES

'USE THEM OR LOSE THEM!'

CO-OPERATIVE STORE

Church Road, Saughall.
'Everything you need from your local friendly village shop'
Tel. No. 881408

SAUGHALL POST OFFICE

Within the Co-operative Stores, Tel No. 880403

SAUGHALL SERVICE STATION

Church Road, Saughall 'For all your motoring needs' Tel. No. 881625

CHESTNUT HOUSE DAY NURSERY

Church Road, Saughall 'Quality care for Children' Tel. No. 880371

B. J. CLEGG & SON

'Plumbing, heating and gas fittings' Tel. No. 880120

PETER GARNETT

'For all your decorating needs' Tel. No. 881249

BARRA BOARDING KENNELS

Parkgate Road, Saughall Tel. No. 880837

LITTLE CREEK DOG KENNELS

Kingswood Lane, Saughall Tel. No. 880267

FAR EAST

CHINESE TAKE-AWAY Fiddlers Lane, Saughall Tel. No. 881621

A&GO PLASTERING

Quality work guaranteed. For a free no obligation quote phone Gordon on: Tel. No. 880765 or Mobile: 0791 773 4376

OAK TREE NURSERIES

Fiddlers Lane, Saughall
'Come along and see us – you won't be
disappointed'
Tel. No. 880895

CREATIVE PHOTOGRAPHY

'Wedding and Social' Maurice Alley, Church Road, Saughall Tel. No. 880606

W. GATER, PLUMBER

'Plumbing and Heating Engineers' Tel. No. 880654

EPTOWING

Mobile Tow Bar Fitting Service Darlington Crescent, Saughall Tel. No. 881609

DR. WILLIAM RICHARDSON

Homeopathy Church Road, Saughall Tel. No. 880574

CHESTER SECURITY SYSTEMS

32, Church Road, Saughall
'Our business is your peace of mind'
Tel. No. 881399
info@chestersecurity.co.uk

SUPERIOR DRY CLEANERS

In your area every week providing the following:

- Dry Cleaning Service
- Ironing Service
- Alterations and new zips
- Carpet, rug and upholstery cleaning Tel. Rob Parry on 07788 157431

NEIL RICHARDS – ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

All types of electrical work undertaken Tel. No. 881732 email: nsrichards@yahoo.co.uk

RON STUART AERIALS

'All types supplied and installed' Tel. No. 880449

CHESTER PAINT STRIPPERS

Reclaimed doors & fire places for sale Sea Hill Farm, Saughall Tel. No. 881771

PERFECTIONS UNISEX SALON

2 Fiddlers Lane, Saughall Tel. No. 881122

READES RESIDENTIAL

'Lettings and Property Management www.readesresidential.com Tel. No. 08450 097 097

B&B MINI SKIP HIRE

Hermitage Road, Saughall Tel. No. 881681

SAUGHALL VILLAGE SURGERY

Church Road, Saughall Tel. No. 881590

GREYHOUND INN

Seahill Road, Saughall Tel. No. 880205

WHEATSHEAF INN

Parkgate Road, Saughall Tel. No. 851804

EGERTON ARMS INN

Hermitage Road, Saughall Tel. No. 882001

JS MORTGAGES

11 Hermitage Road, Saughall Tel. No. 881848 email: jaqirsingh@btinternet.com

SAUGHALL PHARMACY

30, Church Road, Saughall 'Your very own friendly dispensing chemist' Tel. No. 881765

If you would like your local business advertised in the next newsletter, please contact the Clerk.